
P90. Erection of 91 Dwellinghouses and Associated Infrastructure at Land
to the South West of Tappernail Farm, Reddingmuirhead for
Persimmon Homes (East Scotland) – P/17/0504/FUL

With reference to Minute of Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 24
January 2018 (Paragraph P79 refers), Committee gave further consideration
to a report by the Director of Development Services on an application for full
planning permission for the erection of 91 dwellinghouses and associated
infrastructure at land to the south east of Tappernail Farm,
Reddingmuirhead.

The Convener introduced the parties present.

The Planning Officer outlined the nature of the application.

The applicant was heard in relation to the application.

A representative of the former Reddingmuirhead and Wallacestone
Community Council was heard in regard to the application.

A representative of the Shieldhill and California Community Council was
heard in regard to the application.

6 objectors and 1 neutral party were heard in regard to the application.

The objections included the following issues:-

 The application is contrary to the Falkirk Local Development Plan and
the Reporter’s examination findings and decision

 The application represents an over development of the site
 The landscape and visual impact of the development would be

significant
 H69 should be master planned
 Substantial green space would not be achieved and the proposals

would destroy the landscape setting and countryside amenity of the
area

 Housing allocation H69 is bigger than that shown in the Main Issues
Report. The additional space was for extensive planting and habitat
improvements, not additional units

 The applicant’s statement in relation to depopulation within the
surrounding area, is misleading and incorrect

 The site would not be served by a sustainable means of transport
 The proposed development does not represent an appropriate scale,

density and design of development
 Road safety concerns, if planning permission is granted a roundabout

or other method of safely allowing access is required
 The proposed development represents an overdevelopment of the site.

The previous application was refused because it exceeded the housing
capacity of 30 units

 The site will remove an existing green space and reduce the
opportunity to walk

 Inadequate capacity in catchment schools



 Improvement from the last application, but there could be a further
reduction and more detached homes

Questions were then asked by members of the Committee.

The Convener concluded by thanking the parties for their attendance. The
matter would be determined by the Planning Committee on 20 February
2018.


